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COMMITTEE NAME:  Employment
DATE:  March 2, 2010
TIME:  11:00 a.m.
Minutes

Commissioners Present:  Cindy Watson, Committee Chair; Yvonne McClain, Committee Vice-Chair, Dennis Wade
Commissioners Absent:     
 Excused:  Dr. Alvin White

Staff Present:  Charlene Taylor Hill, Executive Director, Linda Grant-Hunter, Assistant Director, and Joan Dolbear, Executive Secretary
Guest(s):  Ed Gallegos, Vice President, Office of Cultural competence and Diversity Systems, BlueCross BlueShield of Florida
Robin S. Norton, Assistant Vice President, Human Resources and Training, Community First Credit Union
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action
	Assigned to /Due Date

	Call to Order 
	Commissioner Watson called the meeting to order at 11 a.m.

	
	

	Introduction of Guests
UNF Survey


	Chair Watson introduced Ed Gallegos, Vice President, Office of Cultural Competence and Diversity Systems, BlueCross BlueShield of Florida.  Chair Watson stated the Committee was looking into racial disparities around employment in Jacksonville and what were the best practices companies were using to recruit and retain a diverse workforce.
Ed Gallegos stated BC/BS started its diversity program in 2001.  In order to grow the multi-cultural market and grow the workforce, employees are offered courses in diversity and inclusion.  In addition, 9 employee resource groups were launched to help reach out to the community and recruit.
The BC/BS Sr. Executive Team, which consists of 17 senior executives, attends a quarterly Diversity Leadership Council meeting to review how the company is doing with regards to diversity, recruiting, multicultural growth, education, and contracts with providers.

In addition, a mentoring program was established for high potential employees to get exposure outside their departments and comfort zone and possibly advance into the director and executive level.
A three-day diversity conference is being held May 19, 20, 21, 2010 at BC/BS.  On May 20, 2010, the conference will be open for local businesses to attend.

Cindy Watson, Committee Chair, introduced Robin S. Norton, Assistant Vice President, Human Resources and Training, Community First Credit Union.  To attract a diverse workforce, the Community First Credit Union uses on-line websites to get a higher penetration of candidates.  Sites used are Work Source, Diversity Inc., and Nation’s Job.  
A new management development program will go into effect mid-year with a diversity component.  Low and mid-management diversity numbers are fine.  The challenge is within the executive level.  There will also be a mentoring program included in the program which also has a diversity component.

Robin stated the credit union has a diversity council which consists of 16 members at all levels and is very active.  Members are on the council for three years and currently there is a waiting list.  Members are selected by an application and interview process.  Members conduct the management training and facilitate at executive team meetings regarding diversity.  Monthly events concerning diversity are scheduled.  Affinity groups (Working Parents and Working Mothers) are made up of members of the diversity council.

Cultural and diversity training is conducted for the managers.  

In addition, Community First is extremely employee focused and community focused.  Employee climate surveys are initiated twice a year.  Suggestions are taken seriously and acted upon.

Lack of executive support is an issue with other companies regarding initiating a diversity program.
Linda Grant-Hunter distributed a preliminary breakdown of the survey UNF is conducting.  The survey will be in the field until May.
	
	

	New Business
	None
	
	

	Announcements
	Next meeting: Tuesday, April 6, 2010 (11 a.m.)
	
	

	Adjournment
	The meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m.
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